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Welcome to ECM. This is a block class which meets for 84 minutes each day. Upon successful completion of a semester, one ECM credit is earned, which is required for graduation. 

Collaborative Learning: ECM is taught in a collaborative style. Students will be expected to work together in groups throughout the year to investigate, explore, and have a deeper understanding of mathematical concepts. 
PBL Statement 
Students who apply to attend Vernon Malone College & Career Academy are attracted by the programs offered through Wake Technical Community College (WTCC). These programs all rely on highly relevant, hands-on instruction to ensure students learning and success. Therefore, it is imperative that the Core Academic program provided by Wake County Public Schools (WCPSS) high school teachers provide the same highly relevant, hands-on experience. At VMCCA we use Project Based Learning (PBL) to ensure this happens. 

PBL is a teaching method in which students gain knowledge and skills by working for an extended period of time to investigate and respond to an engaging and complex question, problem, or challenge. (Buck Institute for Education)  In addition, PBL implementation focuses on success skills such as collaboration, critical thinking, creativity, communication, time management, and reflection. It’s through this method that VMCCA teachers teach their content. In addition, we strive to develop integrated projects with the program areas taught by WTCC faculty. For more information about PBL you can visit www.bie.org or visit. In addition you can view our website to preview the different driving questions students are answering in their classrooms. 

BYOD Statement
Bring Your Own Device, or BYOD, is a program through which students who opt in will be allowed to bring their own technology device to school for academic use.  Students are not required to bring in a device, but if they choose to do so, will register their device with the school & use the WAKE-BYOD Wi-Fi access point. 

With information being so readily available, students have become consumers of knowledge.  At Vernon Malone, we utilize Project Based Learning as one of our primary instructional tools.  BYOD pairs perfectly with this, as students who opt in will bring different tools to the group projects.  Ideally, students who opt in would bring a primary device to school, rather than a secondary device.  A primary device is technology that has a keyboard, like a laptop or a chrome book.  These devices allow for more flexibility for the student, as they can be used for research, note-taking, and writing.  Secondary devices, like cell phones or even iPads, are great for research, but unrealistic for note-taking or writing purposes.  As students at Vernon Malone engage in a lot of writing and online note taking, primary devices are perfect for BYOD!

Student Behavior Expectations
·      Be on time, task and target

·      Be responsible and always show integrity

·      Be respectful to the space, people, and around you

·      Keep and positive attitude and have FUN!!!!
Grading Policies and Procedures 

In the Wake County Public School System, we are committed to maintaining rigorous performance and achievement standards for all students and to providing a fair and consistent process for evaluating and reporting student progress that is understandable to students and their parents and relevant for instructional purposes.

At Vernon Malone College and Career Academy, we believe that a grade is a fair and consistent measurement that gauges student mastery of learning objectives.  Their purpose is to communicate to all stakeholders a student’s level of understanding about established objectives.  We believe achievement should be communicated separately from information about student’s effort and behavior.

The information below shares specific information about grading at our school.

There are two types of assessment: formative and summative.

Summative assessments are designed to evaluate students’ academic achievement at the end of a sequence of instruction. Only summative assessments will count toward a student’s grade in order for the grade to reflect only the academic achievement.

Formative assessments are designed to provide the student with direction for improvement and to provide the teacher with direction for instruction.  All formative assessments will receive feedback, and performance on formative assessments will be reflected in the student effort and behavior grade.

	Homework


The following are district-wide expectations for homework:

· Assignments:

· The teacher will introduce a concept or skill, thoroughly explain the concept or skill, and provide guided practice before making a related homework assignment.

· Homework assignments shall be specific, within the student' ability and have clearly defined expectations.  Questions pertaining to the completion of a homework assignment should be answered and clarified.

· Homework assignments are not to be given as punishment or busy work.

· Homework assignments will not require the use of books or materials, which are not readily available in the home or accessible to the student.

The following are school-wide expectations for homework:

· Should not exceed an average of 30 minutes per class each night;

· Aside from long-term projects, should not be scheduled during student breaks;

· Will count towards the summative assignment grade for that unit of study and will count for no more than 10% of that summative grade. 

· Homework/classwork may be completed throughout the duration of a unit of study.

· Homework/Classwork will be accepted at any time until the summative assignment is complete, for no penalty. 

· Homework/classwork will not be accepted after the summative and unit of study has been completed.

· All homework should receive feedback.  

	Extra Credit


The following are school-wide expectations for extra credit:

· Extra credit will not be offered to students.  We commit to assigning students meaningful, purposeful work to facilitate learning. All of it is essential to mastery of learning objectives.  If additional practice is needed for mastery, it will be assigned.

	Missed Work


The following are district-wide expectations for missed work:

· If the absence is approved in advance and/or if the work is assigned by the teacher in advance, all make-up work, including tests assigned for the day of return, is due upon the student's return to school. Teachers should use discretion and may make exceptions in the case of students whose excused absences were not planned in advance, were beyond the student' control, and the nature of which would not support make-up work the day of return

· If the make-up work has not been assigned in advance, for absences of one (1) to three (3) days, the student will have one day for each day absent. For absences exceeding three (3) days, the student may have two (2) days for each day absent to make up work.  Special consideration will be given in the case of extended absences due to injury or chronic illness.

The following are school-wide expectations for missed work:

· If the missed work is not related to absences, students will have up to three days to turn in the assignment. After a maximum of three days, the teacher will notify the parent.
Students will then have a minimum of three additional days to submit the work.

· Students will receive full credit for the assignment.  The behavior grade will address submission of late assignments.

· Power School, by default, does not calculate missing work in the grade. Teachers will enter missed work as a zero throughout the quarter to indicate that it is missing. At the end of a grading quarter, any missing work will be recorded as a 40.

	Prevention-Intervention Plan


For all students, our school seeks to provide a prevention/intervention system that promotes successful completion and mastery of standards.

The following are school-wide expectations for how we support prevention-intervention efforts:

· Hawks Nest Tutorial will be required for all classes the first four weeks of each new semester.  It will serve as an opportunity for students to accelerate their learning, spend extra time on topics and to benefit from re-teaching.  At the end of the required four weeks, students that have a “C” or better will be exited from HN. Students may self-initiate to attend or be assigned by the teacher.  The teacher can reassign students if their average drops below a “C.”

· Resubmission of Assignments

· Students will be allowed to resubmit summative assignments.  They will be allowed one resubmission.  Teachers will determine when a resubmission is allowed, the timeframe in which it is allowed, and whether whole or part of the resubmission will be done.

· If students don’t complete a set of formative/ practice homework assignments and then fail the related summative assessment, they must go back and complete all the formative tasks before they can retake the assessment.

· For resubmissions, the new grade will replace the original grade whether it is higher or lower.

· If a student earns below a 50 in the first quarter and then passes the second quarter and the final exam for the course, the teacher may go back and increase the first quarter grade to a 50 to calculate the final grade.

	Calculating Grades


The following are school-wide expectations for calculating grades:

· Grading Scale for Summative Assessments:

· Major Assessments:   50%

· Minor Assessments:   35%

· Homework              
15%

Range of Summative Assessments in a Quarter:

In order to maintain consistency in calculation, all teachers will include 10-20 assessments per quarter* as part of the student’s grade  (* per semester for year-long courses)

· Grading Scale for Formative Assignments*:

· Mastered                 
2

· Not Yet Mastered   
1

· Not Yet Submitted  
0      


*All formative assignments will receive feedback and will be reflected in the student effort and behavior grade.

· Teachers are committed to updating their grades in Power School at a minimum of every two weeks.

                                                                   
 

Grading Scale: Students entering high school for the first time in the 2015-2016 school year and after.

	Letter Grades
	Community College Courses Quality Points
	Honor Courses

Quality Points
	Other Courses

Quality Points

	A
	5
	4.5
	4

	B
	4
	3.5
	3

	C
	3
	2.5
	2

	D
	2
	1.5
	1

	F
	0
	0
	0


Grading Scale: Students entering high school for the first time before the 2015-2016 school year.

                               


	Letter Grades
	Community College Courses Quality Points
	Honor Courses

Quality Points
	Other Courses

Quality Points

	A
	6
	5
	4

	B
	5
	4
	3

	C
	4
	3
	2

	D
	3
	2
	1

	F
	0
	0
	0


All students are now on the following 10 point grading scale below.

A = 90 – 100                                     
I = Incomplete

B = 80 – 89                                       
WF = Withdrawal with an F

C = 70 – 79                                       
FF = Failure due to absences

D = 60 – 69                                       


F = 59 – 0

This course will have a teacher made exam, which is required for graduation of high school. It requires the following break down of your grades: 
Hawk’s Tutorial is an in-school tutorial during lunch that is assigned to students who do not understand specific concepts. You will be given an additional assignment to complete during the 30-minute period, and once you show that you have mastered the concept (70% or higher) you will be exited from the tutorial.

Mrs. Strachan will be available after school by appointment only.  
ECM Content:

1st Quarter : Triangle Trigonometry, Circular Trigonometry 
2nd Quarter: Probability, Exponential & Logarithmic Functions 
3rd Quarter: Financial Literacy 
4th Quarter: Binomial and Normal Distribution & Matrices


I am excited to be your teacher! Let’s have a great semester together!
